## CIVIC LEAGUE OF PEMBROKE MEADOWS NEWSLETTER



President First Vice Pres. Second Vice Pres. Third Vice Pres. Treasurer Financial Scretary Recording Secretary	Jim Fralix Doug Cheeseman Tom Carr Fred Pearson Chas. Cunningham Rosemary-DeLacey	497-6320 497-6614 499-0343 497-0189 497-2643 497-1240	Chairman-Publicity Chairman-Program Chairman-Building Chairman-Social Chairman-By Laws Girl Scouts	Dick Harman Keith Hall Don Dreelin Vicki Kalfus Harry Ekholm Norma Frye	497-6078 497-7245 499-1171 497-3083 497-9235 497-8803
Recording Secretary Corresponding Secretary Chaplain	Rosemary-DeLacey	497-1240	Girl Scouts	Norma Frye	497-8803
	Margaret Beda	497-0259	Block Mothers	Lee Hallier	499-2522
	Claire Danner	497-6559	Cub Scouts (Pack 475)	Norm Akey	497-2015
	Lawrence Norton	499-1081	Chairman (Pack 475)	Bob Dessoffy	499-2241

FOR YOUR INFORMATION
City Representatives

City Manager - Roger Scott - 427-4242, Mayor - Frank A. Dysch - 427-4411,

Vice Mayor - Robert Cromwell - 464-9325

Councilmen

D. Murray Malbon	428-4961	J. Curtis Payne	427-2190	Albert L. Bonney, Sr.	497-4520
Kenneth N. Whitehurst	426-2981	G. Dewey Simmons, Jr.	464-9303	George R. Ferrell	497-6619
Lawrence E. Marshall	464-6412	Earl M. Tebault	421-2288	John W. McCombs	428-7033

Recreation Center: All Recreation Center members are urged to assist with "Clean Up" day on Saturday, May 2. Please bring mops, brooms, rags, buckets, etc. Membership Tags will also be available from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.. Please pick up tags at pool on May 2nd or at 736 Abbey Drive. According to By-Laws - membership dues are due and payable by April 30th. Please cooperate.

Civil League Meeting Results — 21 April 1970: Awarded gold plaque to Officer Wade H. Smith of the Third Precinct in recognition of his tireless dedication to duty, initiative and perseverence. Plaque was inscribed: Civic League of Pembroke Meadows Inc., Community Service Award, Wade H. Smith.

Mrs. Ricci of Pembroke Meadows spoke on behalf of POW-MIA (Prisoners of War-Missing in Action).

Synopsis: Each of us can assist our prisoners by simply sending a letter to United We Stand. Such a letter is enclosed with this newsletter. Please sign the letter, prepare an envelope and send to the address shown on the letter. For some reason the communists are affected by public opinion — please do your part.

Detective White: Virginia Beach Police Department
Presented a film on drug abuse. The film related primarily to LSD and was most enlightning to all.

Play Lots: Formed Special Committee to investigate all aspects of play lots. Committee Members are: William Brown Chairman - 497-1619, Don Craft - member - 497-3050, Dick Edwards - members - 497-5766, Keith Hall - member - 497-7245, Mrs. R. Harmon - member - 497-6078. If you have ideas and opinions concerning this matter - please let the committee know.

Commercial Development: Discussed Terry Corporation plans to apply for Use Permits, within several months, for two service stations - one on the NE and one on the SW corner of Independence and Pembroke Boulevards. A Terry Representative will be on hand at the May 19th meeting of the Civic League to discuss the projects and show pictorial representations of the plans.

Left Turn Lane: Read copy of a letter sent to the Director of Public Works and the Chief of the Bureau of Safety as a result of our Petition for a left-turn lane on Independence for turning into Pembroke Meadows. A follow-up letter will be sent to these Representatives shortly to determine the city's plans as regards this matter.

Motion Passed: Civic League accept parcel of land across from Recreation Center if so deeded by Terry. Subsequent phone call with Fred Napolitano indicated deeding action would be started soon.

Motion Passed: To subscribe to Virginia Beach newspaper - The Sun.

Meeting Agenda — 19 May — Plan to attend. Commercial Plans — Terry Representative Play Lots — Committee Program — K. Hall

Thoroughfare Plans — To make Pembroke Boulevard four-lane to Virginia Beach General Hospital.

Announcements — Please take time to get registered so that you can vote in the June election. Politicians don't pay much attention to un-registered voters — they should — but they don't. We can be very effective in dealing with our elected representatives if they realize that collectively we represent hundreds of votes.

Reminder — The May general meeting will be the last until September. Board meetings will continue through the summer.

This administration wants all to know we stand ready to open the books of the Civic League to any member. If interested call Mr. Cunningham with reasonable advance notice and he will coordinate.

Public Hearing concerning Major Thoroughfare Plan will be held at the Commission's offices, 110 W. Plume Street, Norfolk, Virginia on 7 May at 10:30 a.m.